Minutes from the Town of Rock Falls Regular Meeting January 7, 2025
Call To Order @6:35pm
In attendance: Chairman VanDeWeerd, Katie VanDeWeerd, Treasurer Frisch, Supervisor Niersel, Chrissy Niersel, Clerk Chambers, Randy Swan, Doug Williams, Bryon & Kelley Gleisner.
Motion to approve December 10, 2024 minutes made by Chairman VanDeWeerd, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report: $30,390.99 in the general fund on December 31, 2024
$87, 965.04 in the Money Market Account. Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report made by Chairman VanDeWeerd, 2nd by Clerk Chambers, motion carried.

Clerk’s Report: Monthly Town Hall phone/internet was $188.10 per month after working with Frontier we signed a 3 year contract and locked in the rate of $79.99 per month. Motion to accept the Clerk’s report made by Chairman VanDeWeerd, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Clerk appointment ordinance #01-2025, motion was made to pass the ordinance to be a referendum on the Spring Ballot was made by Chairman VanDeWeerd, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Treasurer appointment ordinance #02-2025, motion was made to pass the ordinance to be a referendum on the Spring Ballot was made by Chairman VanDeWeerd, 2nd by Supervisor Niersel, motion carried.
Elected Officials Wage was to be discussed but was tabled until the November Electors Meeting.
Chairman’s Report: Lincoln County had to do repairs on Tug Lake Avenue because the small dump is at the shop being repaired.  LRIP money has been assigned to Rock Falls Drive.  Mistwood will need repair, possibly the next LRIP could be prioritized for Mistwood.
Public Comments: Doug Williams was wondering who the towers were for that went up just the other side of the town line, we are not sure who they are for. He was also wondering about internet suggestions, everyone seemed to agree that Star Link worked best in our area.
Next meeting is February 11, 2025 @6:30pm
Motion to adjourn at 7:00pm was made by Chairman VanDeWeerd, 2nd by Clerk Chambers, motion carried.

Please remember to recycle 1st, 3rd and 5th Saturday of the month.

